


	

	

• Dean	Addison	would	like	to	form	a	committee	to	help	develop	plans	for	the	renovation	of	the	
classrooms	in	Lewis	Science	Center.	He	asked	that	chairs	submit	names	of	faculty	they	would	like	
to	serve	on	this	committee.	

Chair	Reports:	

Biology	
Dr.	Hill	reported:	

• No	report.	

 
Chemistry	
Dr.	Pat	Desrochers	reported:	

• Marsha	Massey	attended	a	workshop	on	chairing	Gordon	Conferences,	January	20-22,	2017	in	
Orlando,	Florida.	

• Karen	Steelman	sent	a	call	inviting	students	to	work	on	an	internship	at	the	Shumla	Archeological	
Research	and	Education	Center.	Lodging	will	be	provided;	other	expenses	must	be	borne	by	
students.	Honors	College	students	could	use	TAG/URGE	funds	to	support	this	experience.	

Computer	Science	
Dr.	Emre	Celebi	reported:	

• Drs.	Kockara	and	Halic	had	a	paper	accepted	for	publication	in	the	proceedings	of	the	
International	Conference	on	Computational	and	Mathematical	Biomedical	Engineering.	There	are	
student	co-authors	involved	in	this	study.	

• Dr.	Celebi’s	paper	has	been	accepted	for	publication	in	the	proceedings	of	the	IEEE	International	
Symposium	on	Biomedical	Imaging	(ISBI	2017).	The	lead	author	of	this	paper	is	a	PhD	student	
from	Portugal.	

• Dr.	Mahmut	Karakaya	submitted	a	grant	proposal	to	Oak	Ridge	National	Lab	(the	program	is	
funded	by	the	Department	of	Energy).	

• Dr.	Chen	and	his	graduate	student’s	paper	has	been	accepted	for	publication	in	the	Transactions	
on	Machine	Learning	and	Data	Mining.	

Geography	
Dr.	Jeff	Allender	reported:	

• Publication:	Wood,	Scott	L.	and	Brooks	C.	Pearson,	2016.	“Data	Collections	in	Field-Based	
Environments	with	Alternative	Mobile	Devices	Using	Mobile	Geographic	Information	Systems	and	
Services	for	Quality	Flexible	Platforms.”	International	Journal	of	Services	and	Standards	11	(4):	
301-17.	

• Steve	O’Connell	organized	Arkansas	as	one	of	only	two	states	in	Spring	2016	to	have	an	online	
mapping	contest	for	middle	and	high	school	students	using	the	ArcGIS	Online	platform.	After	the	
success	of	those	efforts,	Esri,	the	company	that	produces	ArcGIS,	has	provided	incentives	to	states	



	

	

to	make	the	Spring	2017	competition	a	national	effort;	currently,	over	half	the	states	have	enrolled	



	

	

• ADE	–	TechStart	-	Oculus	VR	Training	–	STEM	Center	has	one	unit	and	COOP	has	several.	Teachers	
register	for	training	through	COOP	and	STEM	Center	provide	support.	We	want	to	invite	UCA	
faculty	to	look	at	it.	

• ADE	–	Attend	grant	funding	meeting	with	Traci	Boyd.	Making	all	grants	process	more	uniform	
with	good	accountability	piece.	No	change	in	funding.	

• Arkansas	STEM	Coalition	Board	of	Directors	member	–	representing	STEM	centers.	First	meeting,	
February	3rd.	


